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Chessie, an endan­

gered Rodrigues 

fruit bat who was 

rescued, along 

with 90 of her 

roost-mates, from 

dire conditions. 

Read their story on 

page 23. 

Printed on 20% recycled paper 
certified by the Sustainable 
Forestry Initiative, using 100% 
vegetable based ink. 

NOTE: The articles in this 
magazine are written by the 
same humans who also care 
for the bats. Although we try 
very hard a few typos always 
seem to slip through. Please 
bear with us and overlook any 
mistakes. 

The content in this publication wos created by trained, vaccinated bot core 

professionals in possession of all appropriate licenses or permits. No state­

ment or photo contained in this magazine should be construed as permis­

sion or recommendation to handle bats. 
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Dear Bat World Sanctuary Supporters, 

This year has been the most heart-wrenching year of our existence. It has also been 

one of our most joyous. The year started off wonderfully with the hiring of what we 

soon called "our brightest star", David Naranjo. David was only with us for 6 months, 

but during that time he showed an immense tenderness with the animals and an 

unbounded eagerness to learn more about them at every opportunity. Then sud­

denly, on March 29th, he was taken from everyone who loved him in a tragic car 

accident. See In Loving Memory on page 38. 

Then, in April, we rescued 90 fruit bats from dire conditions. We had been watching 

the treatment of these bats for over 20 years; they were housed at "The Bat Zone", 

which thankfully closed this year. With sheer joy we were able to accept almost half 

of all of the bats they had to place. Many more were on loan from zoos and had to 

be returned. See 23 for the entire story. 

From May through August, we rescued over 500 orphaned and injured bats, many 

from Mineral Wells, Texas, where long-needed renovations of decrepit downtown 

buildings were finally taking place. Many of the bat's were uninjured and able to be 

released into our bat castle, however over 40 were not able to fly again so they are 

now receiving lifetime sanctuary with us. 

In August of this year we lost our precious Peekaboo to iron storage disease. Of all 

the bats that have come and gone through our doors over the last 25 years, the loss 

of Peekaboo was the most painful we have ever experienced, although we do take 

some comfort in knowing that her disease was painless so she did not suffer. See In 

Loving Memory on page 39. 

Although this has been a tremendously difficult year, we persevered and have res­

cued even more bats than in recent years. As you read the stories of our rescues on 

the following pages, and the cruelty that some endured, please remember it is your 

support that saved their lives, and because of you, they flourish. 

We are here for every bat in need that comes our way, but we can't do it alone. 

Please consider sending a donation to help us provide for the bats, both young and 

old. Use the enclosed envelope, or contribute on line through our "Donate Now" but­

ton at batworld.org. Any amount you send will be incredibly appreciated. 

With sincere gratitude on behalf of all bats we love so much, 

Amanda Lollar 

Founder and President 

Bat World Sanctuary 
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https://youtu.be/X-u-bgJy6GM










ID "Edna" is an adult female eve-
� ning bat (Nycticeius humeralis)

� who was found in the parking
� lot of an office in Red Oak,

Texas. She was cold and a bit 
thin, but soon gained strength 
and was able to be released 
back to the wild. 

Evening bats are found 
throughout the US and resem­
ble miniature grizzly bears. A 
colony of 300 evening bats can 
consume 6.3 million insects 
per summer, dining mainly on 
spotted cucumber beetles. 

ECHO 

Echo is a sweet little juvenile free­
tailed bat (Tadarida brasiliensis) who 
was found in front of a Cafe in Min­
eral Wells, Texas. She was rescued 
and named "Echo" by a mother and 
daughter who heard folks at the 
cafe getting ready to throw her into 
a trash can. (How anyone can throw 
a living being into the trash to slowly die is beyond comprehension.) 

Echo was so severely dehydrated when she arrived that we were afraid she 
would not survive. She could not open her eyes or move her back legs. A large 
amount of emergency fluids were injected subcutaneously to get her up to 
speed. The photo on the right was taken after she was fully hydrated. She made 
a complete recovery and, after a few weeks of supportive care, she was able to 
be released. 
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https://youtu.be/u02c8qbXVq8
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'Ra nix" is an orphaned free-tailed bat (Tadarida brasiliensis ) who was found in­

jured in a vacant building, hanging all alone and covered in dust. His wing was 

badly infected and painful but after receiving antibiotics and pain medication, he 

made a full recovery. Little Ranix is not releasable due to his injury so he is re­

ceiving lifetime care with the other non releasable free tailed bats at Bat World. 

This gorgeous Seminole bat 

(Lasiurus seminolus) was found on 

the ground near Tyler, Texas with 

a bruised abdomen and fingers, 

likely from a bird attack. Thank­

fully she was not severely injured 

so she was able to fly free after 

just a few weeks of rest. 

In the wild Seminole bats eat ants, 

flies, wasps, beetles and moths. 

They are fast, direct flyers, feed­

ing in flight as well as gleaning 

insects from foliage. They are soli­

tary and roost in trees, using their 

unique coloring to camouflage 

themselves from predators. Hang­

ing upside down with one leg, 

they resemble a dried leaf hang­

ing from the stem. 

https://youtu.be/tItqtCwQaUw








These two male free-tailed bats (Tadarida brasiliensis) were found in Lorena, 

Texas after they were grounded from fighting over territory. The spring is very 

hard on male free-tails, who migrate back to the area ahead of the females in 

order to set up territory for the girls they hope to attract. When a male crosses 

over into another male's territory (or tries to steal another male's territory that 

looks more promising), a fight ensues that literally resembles a bar-room brawl. 

The boys often inflict injury on each other, such as the wound on the wing 

shown above. If the injury affects flight or becomes infected it can be fatal. 

Free-tailed bats are highly intelligent and have a very complicated social struc­

ture, using over 25 vocalizations to communicate. The males sing a song to at­

tract females (a discovery made at Bat World Sanctuary in the mid-90s) and each 

male has his own unique song. Studies have shown these bats even use syntax, 

which equates their intelligence level to dolphins (and even humans). 

These two males quickly became friends in captivity. Their wounds were treated 

and they recovered enough to be released to try again next spring. 

Chevy is an adult male Mexican free-tailed 

bat (Tadarida brasiliensis) who was found 

in the door of a car near Waco, Texas. The 

driver had no idea how or when the bat 

had become trapped in his car door. Chevy 

was transported to us and we determined 

that he had two broken fingers that thank­

fully were not severe. After a few weeks in 

supportive care and a week of flight exer­

cise, Chevy made a full recovery. Fly free, 

sweet Chevy. 
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Two more bats 

hiding behind vent 

./ 

Several hundred free-tailed bats (Tadarida brasiliensis) were rescued over a 

three month period, from the downtown area of Mineral Wells, Texas as the 

older buildings were finally being renovated. Many of the bats were rescued af­

ter being trapped in "The Kraze Boutique". After discovering that these bats 

were pregnant, we contacted 911 Wildlife and a humane exclusion was per­

formed on the building before the pups were born. This was a critical move as 

the area the mothers had chosen (The Kraze) would have allowed their babies to 

also become trapped over time. The bats were released into our bat castle in 

hopes they would realize that the castle is a safe place to live. We knew the day 

would come when the bats of Mineral Wells would need a safe haven as the 

downtown area was being modernized. Hence, we built the bat castle just for 

this purpose. Now that the time has come we hope to see permanent residents 

move in so they can be provided the protection they deserve. We are also work­

ing with the contracting company involved so future renovations are accom­

plished with as little disturbance to the bats as possible. 

Little Dusty, a free-tailed bat (Tadarida brasiliensis) was found at a construction 

site near Sanger, Texas. He was thin and dehydrated, and covered in concrete 

dust but thankfully, uninjured. He was transported to us by one of the construc­

tion workers, where he received injections of electrolytes, and received several 

days of supportive care to insure that he had not ingested any of the concrete 

dust, which could have proved toxic. Thankfully he made a full recovery and was 

released, soaring and bug munching his way through the night. 
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https://youtu.be/xVghFHeqTnk
https://youtu.be/crH7vd99o58
https://youtu.be/nE3O9OYxtqs








� The orphaned red bat pup on 

s the left was rescued after he 

-g was found lying at the en-

E trance door of Titan Bank in 

Mineral Wells, Texas. He was 

too young to fly so he likely 

fell off of his mother as she 

was trying to escape a bird 

attack. (Red bat mothers and 

pups roost in trees which 

makes them prone to attacks 

by both blue jays and crows.) 

Little "Titan" was barely cling­

ing to life when he was res­

cued but he eventually made 

a full recovery. After eight weeks of being fed round the clock and then eventu­

ally learning to fly well enough to survive on his own, Titan was released back to 

the wild. 

Along with Titan, 67 more red bat pups, all with similar stories, were nurtured 

and returned to the wild this summer. In addition, we rescued and cared for 11 

injured red bat mothers and their pups, all of whom were also eventually re­

leased back to eat moths, beetles, ants, leaf hoppers, plant hoppers, flies and 

other insect pests. 

The red bats, along with the hundreds of orphaned and injured free-tailed bats 

we rescued this past summer, meant round the clock feedings by Bat World's 

staff and volunteers (pictured below). 
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https://youtu.be/RliRZu31t3g






1'HB MICHIGAN 90 

For two decades we had watched the sad conditions of the bats housed at the 

Organization for Bat Conservation (OBC) as they were being "used" in countless 

programs across the U.S. as well as being on display to loud, non-stop crowds at 

the "Bat Zone". When OBC suddenly closed due to allegations of fraud and sex­

ual harassment against the former Director, we jumped at the chance to offer 

the bats lifetime sanctuary. 

Many of the bats were on loan 

from zoos and other institutions 

so those bats had to be returned 

to those facilities. The bats that 

remained, however, included 90 

bats, some of which were old 

and infirm and with other vari­

ous issues that made them un­

appealing to zoos and like­

minded facilities, where appear­

ance matters. The bats we res­

cued included 50 short-tailed 

fruit bats, 10 Egyptian fruit bats, 12 African fruit bats, 15 Jamaican fruit bats, 2 

Indian flying foxes and 1 Rodrigues fruit bat. 

Taking on 90 additional mouths to feed is a daunting task but thanks to you­

our wonderful supporters who helped us build a new, larger sanctuary-we 

have the room to accommodate these poor, unwanted souls. 

When the bats arrived we 

were both joyous and sad­

dened at the same time. We 

were joyous to give these 

bats a new lease on life with 

all the enrichment they de­

serve, but sad to see how 

emotionally and physically 

neglected some of them 

appeared to be, and that 

many of the smaller bats 

were thin and balding. 

Three of the elderly bats 

had nails that were so long 

they had to be physically cut 

out of the mesh crate in 

which they arrived. 

After the bats were removed from their crates we 

trimmed their toe nails to an appropriate length. One 

of the bat's feet (above) was in such bad shape that 

his toes and nails were permanently disfigured. 
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https://youtu.be/Ygodj91JBCE


Some of the bats needed to be rehabilitated both physically and behaviorally, 

including a critically endangered Rodrigues fruit bat (Pteropus rodricensis) who 

was born in 1997 and named Coco. To remove all stigma of her previous life, we 

have renamed her Chessie. In 2012, it was determined that Chessie was going 

blind so she and her roost mate were moved to a small cage. Her roost mate 

died, so Chessie remained confined to the small cage, completely alone. Per 

instructions of the former OBC director, it was believed that she would "freak 

out" if she was with other bats, which is absurd. We later learned from a former 

staff member that Chessie was allegedly kept in a broom closet for two years. 

The former staff member reported that she would leave the door of the closet 

open while she was there so Chessie could receive fresh air: 

Like Reply Message 56m 

ome had addressed this issue 
with these IJats but were told that's what was going to be done. 
So many things were done at that place that will make your 
head spin and make you so angry. I lost my job because I tried 
standing up for the animals. I witnessed abuse and neglect of 
the animals that was let go by several staff members. I said 
something then I was released of my duties. Way to go 
OBC ... save bats my butt. It was all about the cash flow. I'm so 
glad you have these bats now. The flying foxes craved sunlight 
but barely got any. So so much went on behind closed doors. I 
can't wait to read their updates. Thank you for taking them in. 

Love · Reply · Message · 48m 

At OBC, Chessie's toenails were al­

lowed to grow so they curled 270 

degrees, making it so she could 

barely move about. Because of this 

severe, curled length, Chessie could 

not unlatch her toes from the cage 

ceiling to turn right-side up (invert) 

to relieve herself, so she unwillingly 

soiled her body when she went to 

the bathroom. Bats are exception­

ally clean by nature and use their 

toenails to groom. In order to main­

tain themselves they also must be 

able to ambulate. After Chessie's 

nails were trimmed to the proper 

length, we worked with her daily to 

show her that she could invert when 

the need arose. The day finally came 

when she inverted to go potty all by 

herself, and the entire staff cheered 

her on. 
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0DV 4 

Chessie hanging out by a food trough and 

using her properly trimmed toenails to 

groom her head and scratch her ear. 

https://youtu.be/N5eYLbNXhZo
https://youtu.be/u-UKbRFTNRY


Along with Chessie, two elderly Indian flying foxes had toenails that were gro­

tesquely long. These bats were so accustomed to not being able to move once 

they were placed in a certain location, that they just hung in the exact same spot 

for hours on end. We worked with these bats nightly to help them understand 

that they are able to move freely on their own within our expansive enclosure. 

Several of the smaller short-tailed fruit bats were pregnant on arrival. These tiny 

future mothers were placed into an enriched flight area, segregated from the 

rest of the colony, to await the birth of their babies. Two of the females gave 

birth to girls within days of arriving so they were allowed to rejoin their colony in 

the large flight area with their offspring. One mother abandoned her baby, likely 

due to the stress of the transfer, so we hand-raised her baby until she was old 

enough to rejoin her mom and the rest of the colony (see bottom photo). 

Upper left: A miser­

able-looking short­

tailed fruit bat being 

held in a thick glove at 

OBC. Upper right: One 

of the rescued short­

tailed fruit bat moth­

ers with her baby girl 

clinging to her. 

Left: Bella, who was 

orphaned after being 

rescued from OBC. In 

this photo she had 

just learned to eat 

solid food-bananas 

in warmed goat's 

milk. 
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https://youtu.be/rksLzLl8PHI
https://youtu.be/UEebiftr364


Above, the barren food and roosting areas of OBC. The bats had minimal places to hide 

and no enrichment, Below: Just one of the roosting areas at Bat World Sanctuary show­

ing several places for the bats to hide and relax, a sweet potato kabob in case they need 

a "midnight snack" and access to fresh water via water bottles inside the roost. Chessie, 

the Rodrigues fruit bat mentioned on page 23, can be seen in the front. To the left and 

inside a plush hammock are several elderly Egyptian fruit bats. Some of the OBC rescued 

African fruit bats (Eide/on helvum) are seen in the background. The short-tailed fruit bat 

at the bottom of the photo decided to do a fly-by as the picture was being taken. 

Many of the bats were a little shell-shocked on arrival; likely do to the lack of 

space and enrichment they had been accustomed to for the years they had lived 

at OBC. As mentioned, many of the smaller bats were thin and balding but they 

also could not fly due to arthritis and nutritional deficiencies. We had a special 

enclosure made for them that we affectionately call the "Geribatric Ward". The 

geri-ward hangs inside the large flight enclosure so the oldsters still have access 

to the sights and sounds of the other bats. They seem to enjoy being inside the 

smaller enclosure, where there is no competition for food or roosting space, and 

all of their daily needs are met. 
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https://youtu.be/PKtl8tifJ5U


One of the elderly Indian flying foxes (Pteropus giganteus) that we named Stat­

ler, was 31 years old on arrival. He had spent his entire life being used for pro­

grams. By the time he reached us he was arthritic and missing an eye (we do not 

know how this occurred). Statler was a bit overwhelmed at his new surroundings 

and took a fall onto the thickly padded floor of the enclosure so we took imme­

diate measures to keep him safe. During the day, he sleeps with all of his friends 

in one of the roosting areas in the large enclosure, with an air pillow on the floor 

directly underneath him to keep him safe if he happens to fall while sleeping. At 

night, he is transferred to "Statler's Tree House", which we had made especially 

for him. It hangs inside the large flight enclosure so he has the sight and sounds 

of all of his friends, while also having his food, treats, juice and a hammock 

within easy reach, as seen below. 

Bottom left: The African fruit bats enjoying the discovery of something new every night. 

Bottom right: Even with her limited sight, Chessie happily explores her surroundings and is 

especially fond of romaine lettuce, which she receives nightly along with lots of fresh fruit. 
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https://youtu.be/TTFiLEn2L1Y




As of this writing, all 90 bats have settled in and seem to be thriving. Some of 

the elderly bats are now on daily arthritis medication and can ambulate with 

more ease. Their toenails are maintained weekly and they have grown to a 

healthy length. The balding bats now sport lush, full coats. With access to our 

large, semi-outdoor flight enclosure, many (if not all) of these bats, are experi­

encing the nighttime air and the sweet sound of crickets for the first time in 

their lives. As one former volunteer later wrote us "Chessie especially was a very 

sad girl at OBC. I would try to pay special attention to her whenever I was there 

because she always looked so depressed. Statler and Chessie appear to be far 

more happy and contented now than before." 

Most of the Michigan 90 have a lifespan of 25 years or more. Your donations 

help us to accomplish all that we do for these bats, but by taking in 90 extra bats 

we have essentially reached critical mass. We have the room and the staff to 

care for them, however, we need to ensure that we have the funds available for 

the lifetime care of these neglected and abused bats so they never have to suf­

fer again. We can only do this with your support. 

We are trying to raise $250,000 for their lifetime care. A lofty goal and one that 

we expect will take some time, but also one that assures these innocent bats will 

never again suffer. You helped to build the safe sanctuary they now call home; 

please help us give the once abused and neglected bats the lifetime care they so 

deserve. Please consider a donation for these bats through our fund raiser at 

mightycause.com/story/Batworld-Michigan90. Any support you can give, no 

matter how small, will be greatly appreciated. It takes a village ... 

* A very special thank you to Gladys and Dan for providing a matching $15,000 grant for 

the Michigan 90 this year. Thanks to you, we are that much closer to our goal!• 

An African fruit bat, his lip torn off from fighting with another male while at OBC, seems 

to be welcoming his new life at Bat World Sanctuary with open arms. 
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On August 2, 2018 we lost our precious Peekaboo, the smiling bat that we all 

loved so very much. Unbeknownst to us, Peekaboo had a genetic disorder called 

iron storage disease. Thankfully, this disease is painless. Peekaboo did not show 

the symptoms for over 8 years, and gave no indication that she did not feel well 

until the very end. Her loss is almost more than we can bear, but her Legacy will 

live on in the hundreds of pictures she allowed us to take, and seemingly posed 

for, over the past 8 years. 

During her time with us, we were able to give her the best, most enriched life 

possible - a life where she never wanted for anything. For that we will always be 

grateful. We want to extend a special Thank You to Kathy at Diamonds Phar­

macy for donating medication to help Peekaboo during her final days with us, 

and a special thank you to Tad Jarrett, DVM, for doing all he could to help us 

save her. 

Peekaboo educated millions of people through Facebook and YouTube. We cre­

ated a video to provide a glimpse into the beautiful soul she was and the joy she 

brought to so many people. Most of all, she educated millions of people about 

the wonder of bats through her on line photos and "Happy Monday" posts 

on our Facebook page. You can watch Peekaboo's video at batworld.org/ 

peekaboo. We have also created Peekaboo's Rescue Fund as part of her legacy. 
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https://youtu.be/nqFnrxghS_o


North Texas Giving Day 

Staff member Moriah Champagne tak­

ing a little too much delight in dunking 

her boss and President Amanda Lollar. 

September 20, 2018 was our fourth par­

ticipation in North Texas Giving Day, a 

one-day event where nonprofits raise as 

much as possible in 16 hours. Our goal 

this year was $50,000 toward the life­

time care of the Michigan 90 (see page 

23). One of our crafty supporters sug­

gested (and then donated) the use of a 

dunk tank to garner support, which we 

happily obliged! 

Although we did not meet our $50,000 

goal we received a whopping $34,378 -

funds that will benefit the Michigan 90 

with the purchase of food and medical 

supplies as well as veterinary care. We 

are incredibly grateful for the amount we 

received and the safety and security it 

will bring to the Michigan 90 and the over 280 other bats permanently in our 

care. Having these funds in place also frees up the critical support always 

needed for rescues that occur throughout the year. 
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On North Texas Giving 

Day, The Bishop Ci­

dercade in Dallas Texas 

pledged to give 10% of 

sales to Bat World 

Sanctuary. Director of 

Special Projects Kate 

Rugroden and our staff 

and volunteers pre­

sented a fun night of 

activity for the event, 

with bat quizzes, vid­

eos and prizes! 

Pictured left to right 

are Moriah Cham­

pagne, Bridget Cam­

eron, Addison McCool 

and Adrian Burgi. 

https://youtu.be/l4NUup6JJeM


The Sunshine Rescue Club 

Sunshine, the bat who started it 

all. Photo taken in 1988 

In addition to the almost 400 permanent resi­

dents cared for daily at Bat World Sanctuary, 

we rescue hundreds of bats annually and re­

turn them to the wild. We also support organi­

zations both nationally and internationally that 

rescue and release bats back to nature. 

Each time we provide support, we spend a little 

more of our precious time and resources. By 

donating $0.88 each time we provide assis­

tance through our Sunshine Bat Rescue Club, 

you will enable continued support of bats in 

need worldwide. Why $0.88 cents? Because 

that is the year of our very first rescue of a bat 

named "Sunshine", who became the inspiration for Bat World Sanctuary. Since 

then, tens of thousands of bats around the world have been rescued in her 

name. 

When you register for the Sunshine Bat Rescue Club, you pledge to donate $0.88 

each time we support the rescue of a bat. We use the Rescue Log as the 

"official" counter. At the end of the month, you'll donate $0.88 for each bat res­

cued that month per the Rescue Log. For example, the Rescue Log highlighted 

the help of 16 bats in December 2017, which would have generated a $14.08 

donation. We'll provide you with a monthly summary that highlights the num­

ber of bats you helped to rescue. And, you can cap your monthly donation so 

that you support only as many rescues as is appropriate for your budget. To join 

the Sunshine Rescue Club and also see our Rescue Log visit, batworld.org. 

New Bat Goodies! Not only do we 

have lots of new 

items in our 

store at bat­

worldstore.org, 

but we have 

teamed up with 

batgoods.com, a 

site that has bat 

products galore! 

Choose "BWS" 

at checkout and 

each purchase 

you make will generate a donation to Bat 

World Sanctuary! Please check out our new 

bat goodies, where 100% of the proceeds 

helps us rescue bats! 

Shop al Amazon.com and 
Bal World Sanciuary gels 
a percentage donation 
dlrecUy lrom Amazon! 

1. Go 10 smile.amazon.com 
2. Select your charity 
3. SHOPI 

Please sign up and choose Bat 

World as your charity at 

smile.amazon.com! When you 

shop on Amazon, we receive a 

donation from the site at no cost 

to you! Amazonsmile deposits 

quarterly donations directly to 

our account. The last amount we 

received from amazonsmile was 

over $1,500, enough to buy 2 

weeks of fruit for the fruit bats! 

41 


















